ECongregs uf the United Slates
Waslrington, BE 20515

September 17,2010

The Honorable Hillary Rodham Clinton
Secretary of State

U.8, Department of State

2201 C Street NW

Washington, DC 20520

Dear Madam Secretary:

We are writing to express our opposition to the decision made by the Department of State to
block the importation of nearly one million American-made M1 rifles from the South Korean
government—a transaction that had previously been approved by this Administration last year.

These Vintage semiautomatic rifles are of hisiorical significance to firearms enthusiasts and
collectors across the country, particularly for those veterans who served their country honorably

m Korea and Vietnam,

The claim that the importation of the firearms should be blocked because they “could potentially
be exploited...for illicit purposes™ is just a reiteration of tired arguments by gun control
advocates, Possession of these antique firearms by Americans is lawful, and potential purchasers
would be required to go through the same background check process as they do for new firearms.
Furthermore, these are the very same types of rifles that have been sold by the federal
govermnment to civilians for decades through the Civilian Marksmanship Program.

If these classic rifles are allowed to be destroyed (which we fear is, presumably, one of the
“glternative options to dispose of these firearms™), a valuable piece of American history will be
sacrificed for the sake of political expediency.

Therefore, we are writing to respectfully urge you to reconsider this decision and to permit these

M1 1ifles 1o be bought from the Svuth Korean government and sold to law-abiding Americans.
We appreciate your attention to this matter and look forward to hearing from you soon. ’

Sincerely,

/
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